

2016 - Sheet 62	
Clerk also sent an email to Robert Courts with a copy of the letter originally sent. Still no response from Mr Courts.	
<p>16/135 - Presentation by Tackley Pre-school</p> <p>The pre-school are proposing to update the outdoor play area. They intend to replace the ground covering with either astro-turf or the flooring similar to the school play area. They are also proposing to put some sort of wooden climbing frame around the edges of the area. They are asking various different playground specialists to quote and ask their advice as to how best to use the space. They would like to make the muddy garden and the play area into one area.</p> <p>They have raised £2000 so far and they have several more fundraising events throughout the next year to help pay for this project. The total project will be between £12,000 and £15,000.</p> <p>The council said that they would commit to gives some money towards this project but they would like to see a more detailed plan and quotes, before they decide how much.</p>	
<p>16/136 - Matters for District Council</p> <p>None</p>	
<p>16/137 - Matters for County Council</p> <p>JC asked if the clerk could contact Ian Hudspeth to ask if the white lines between Medcroft Road and the Green and the white line in the middle of the road could be repainted PJ reported that Lamp Post no 3 in Lower Hades is not working. The clerk was asked to report it.</p>	Clerk
<p>16/138 - Planning Matters</p> <p>JCK reported that there weren't any outstanding planning applications at the moment.</p> <p>At the last meeting not everyone had seen the planning application for Swallows Barn, however sine then everyone has had chance to view them and the comments were sent to WODC planning dept.</p> <p>42 Rousham Road - permission was refused for change of use of the garden from agriculture to domestic.</p> <p>Woodhouse Barn - planning permission was granted</p> <p>76 Rousham Road - This was an amendment to the original planning application. Lots of internal changes but nothing that changes the overall footprint of the property. The</p>	

2016 - Sheet 62	
council still have concerned about the parking issues with this property, but did not object to the amendments.	
<p>16/139 - Parish Amenities</p> <p><u>Play area maintenance check</u> – LM did the Play area check and reported that one of the rubber grips on the climbing equipment is missing and therefore this is a slip hazard. The clerk was asked to contact Sutcliffe to ask for a replacement rubber grip.</p> <p><u>Oak tree seat on the Green</u> – The clerk reported that an email had been received from Clare Sims saying that the Simms family would like to donate a seat to the village in memory of her parents Joan and Bob Simms. The clerk and the JC suggested that the family might want to contribute to the oak tree seat and have a plaque on the seat. However the family has already purchased the bench, so this isn't possible.</p> <p>NW suggested that a good area for a bench would be at the bottom of the Church Hill near the wall on the right hand side as you are going out of the village.</p> <p>Another area that was suggested was inside the Lych gate at the church. This position would be sheltered and offer a resting place before going further up into the church. Permission from the Archdeacon , the Rector and the PCC would need to be obtained for this area.</p> <p>It was also suggested that the bench be put in the corner of the new car park area outside the church. Permission from the Archdeacon may not be needed for this position, but it would restrict the parking area somewhat. However a discussion with the rector and PCC would be needed.</p> <p>The clerk was asked to contact the Simms family and suggest the positions that were discussed, but also ask if there is a better place they would prefer</p> <p>One quote from a carpenter has been obtained but we need two more. Repairing the oak tree seat is not an option, so the clerk has been asked to contact Eynsham Sawmill and Blenheim Sawmill.</p> <p><u>Repainting the yellow lines on the walk area in the Village Hall</u></p> <p>LM reported that Daphne Plumridge has asked if the yellow lines outlining the walk area in the Village Hall could be repainted. The clerk was asked to try and find a company</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">JF</p> <p style="text-align: center;">JF</p> <p style="text-align: center;">JF</p>

2016 - Sheet 63	
<p>who would repaint the walk area. Fergals was the original company who painted the lines.</p> <p><u>44b St John's Road</u> – This is an ongoing situation. The planning department has agreed to put the planning enforcement team on this problem. It was agreed that the Council would wait to see the outcome of the investigation of enforcement team.</p> <p><u>Dog fouling problems</u></p> <p>RG reported that there is a dog-fouling problem in the village and especially in the areas on Nethercote Road. There is not an easy answer to this problem. Many dog owners are very considerate to their fellow residents and clean up after their dogs. However there seems to be small amount of dog owners who are not clearing up the dog mess. There was some discussion about positioning a webcam at certain areas to try and deter the culprits.</p>	
<p>16/140 Matters of Finance</p> <p><u>Budget Review</u></p> <p>JCK has prepared a forecast of the coming years budget and circulated it. Over the last year the council has made an effort to reduce the amount of money in the bank account in accordance with the Governance and Accountability for Local Councils. There was some discussion on the projects that were included in the forecast budget. It was agreed that the precept should stay the same as last year. The clerk will send the precept application off to WODC to meet the deadline of 19th December 2016.</p> <p>LS suggested that a contribution from TPC funds could be offered to FGW to encourage the provision of a train ticket machine inside the village shop. RG agreed that this could be included in the next grant application to FGW.</p> <p><u>Ratification of payments</u></p> <p>Chq 101558 – Julie Farren Nov. wages - £357.39 Chq 101559 – Ron Varney hedge cutting - £372.00 Chq 101560 – Tackley Village Hall - £60.00</p> <p>PJ proposed that these payments be made. RG seconded. All in favor.</p>	JF
<p>16/141 Any other matters</p> <p>RG was asked to contact Network Rail to ask if they could stop parking at the bottom of Nethercote when they are doing the next round of works of the line at Tackley. There</p>	RG

2016 - Sheet 64	
<p>have been a number of complaints from residents about inconsiderate parking of Network rail vans. LS reported that the approved minutes of meetings of Tackley Village Hall committee will now be circulated to the Parish council and also be put on the website too.</p>	
<p>16/142 Matters from the floor An attending resident asked Councilor Wilson to explain the traffic monitoring system that the council proposed to buy. He gave a brief explanation of the system and the research that proves that these systems do improve the quality of the driving behaviors of people driving through the village.</p>	
<p>The meeting was closed at 8.30pm</p>	
<p>Signed</p> <p>Date.....</p>	